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FORMERLY REGISTERED CANNABIS FARMS SUE CALAVERAS COUNTY FOR RECOVERY OF $16.3 MILLION IN COLLECTED 

TAXES AND FEES 

 

Class action lawsuit filed 8-3-2018 

 

The Law offices of Henry G. Wykowski & Associates of San Francisco, CA and William G. Panzer of Oakland, CA have filed 

a civil class action lawsuit against Calaveras County, requesting the return of $12.3 million in Measure C taxes and $4+ 

million in fees collected in 2017 from cannabis cultivation businesses who participated in the County’s now defunct 

Commercial Cannabis Urgency Ordinance Registration Program. Calaveras cannabis farms were mandated by local 

statute to register with the County under their Urgency Ordinance to be eligible for state licensure when California 

began its regulatory program in 2018.  

 

The suit alleges that the Measure C taxes, collected from the registered farms under the County’s short-lived foray into 

regulating commercial cannabis, were prematurely charged, as governing state law authorized local jurisdictions to 

collect local taxes from state licensees only. There were no state licensees in 2017 when the Measure C taxes were 

collected.   

 

“Calaveras County required the registered farms to follow a specific and strict set of rules to operate; this suit asks that 

Calaveras County be held to the same standard for following the law in the Business and Professions Code of the State of 

California,” says Andrew Greer, Golden State Herb, Inc. CEO and lead plaintiff in the class action.  He added, “This is a 

case of taxation without representation. It is time for light to be shone on the bait and switch of the Calaveras County 

Commercial Cannabis program. The County violated the BPC, and therefore should be held accountable for their 

actions.”      

 

Should the plaintiffs prevail as a class, Calaveras County would be required to return all Measure C taxes and Urgency 

Ordinance fees collected in 2017 from all registered farms. The County used the Measure C tax funds to balance their 

2018 annual budget.  

 

The first court hearing for the suit is scheduled for December 5, 2018 at 1:30 in the Calaveras Superior Court. The 

complaint filed in the Calaveras County Superior Court is included as an attachment to this Press Release.   
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